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Red Lodge Community Church,  UCC  

Shalom 

March, 2022 Notes from the Sky Pilot’s Page Red Lodge, Montana 

Traditionally, Lent is a season commemorating the 40 days that Jesus spent in the desert being 

tempted by Satan. Begun in the earliest Christian traditions as a time of fasting in preparation for 

Easter baptisms, the word “lent” means “Spring Season.” Some Christian traditions observe fasting 

and the “giving up” of certain privileges, entering a time of grieving as penitent observances for the 

season. Among those things that some traditions abstain from is the use of alleluias during wor-

ship.  

We are going to celebrate Lent a little differently this year. I am fully aware that once again we’ve 

already given up so much of our lives, we have very little left to give. And so, we will, instead, claim 

all of the Sundays of Lent for the alleluias that we’ve given up all year long. A type of “reverse psy-

chology” if you want to look at it from that perspective. My hope is that in celebrating even more of 

what we DO have, we will be become more aware of the many gifts that we are called to share. We 

will reclaim the word “lent” as a preparation for the coming spring season, as a time to reflect on 

the different seasons of life.  

Our Sunday morning worship will include a Call to Worship in song, recognizing the change of sea-

sons and the beautiful creation that awaits us in the coming spring and Easter season. We will be 

introducing new songs (new words set to familiar tunes), with each Sunday featuring a different 

stage in our life and faith cycle. The alleluias of each of these stages of our life will be celebrated 

through story, prayer, and song. The Sacred Texts will come from the stories of creation and the 

life cycles in Genesis along with poetry that will serve as guided imagery during prayer.  

Our Lenten observance will begin on Ash Wednesday (March 2) with a contemplative service and 

the imposition of ashes. From there, the alleluias will begin! Our Sunday morning worship will also 

feature guest musicians throughout the Lenten season and our own fabulous choir. We are adding 

a Wednesday evening soup supper and contemporary worship service, inviting the newcomers to 

Red Lodge and newcomers to worship to experiment with an entirely different worship experience.  

Jesus may have spent 40 days in the desert wilderness going toe to toe with the enemy; for that we 

are forever grateful. We will spend 40 days in the reclamation of our alleluias that we have already 

given up all year long.  

Peace, 

Pastor Pam 
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Hazel Chamberlain Endowment Funds Now Available 

 

Don’t Delay!  Application deadline is March 6th 

 

The Stewardship and Outreach Committee invites you to submit an application for 

Hazel Chamberlain Endowment funds on behalf of a Red Lodge or Carbon County non-

profit near and dear to your heart.*  As the pandemic continues, prayerfully consider 

where the greatest needs lie in our local community and how our gifts can do the most 

good for our neighbors.   Requirements are included on the application form below. 

 

Presentations will be made during Mission Moments on upcoming Sundays, and then 

people of RLCC will have the opportunity to vote on which non-profits most need our 

support this year.   

 

Applications may be printed from the Shalom or the church website, picked up in the 

church office or by calling the office to request a form by mail.   

 

Again, this year RLCC is blessed through the generosity of Hazel Chamberlain to be 

able to reach out to our community and demonstrate our Love in Action.  We look for-

ward to receiving your applications. 

 

*We cannot accept applications for capital campaigns. 
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For a printable copy of  the application  

here is a link to our website: 

https://www.redlodgecommunitychurch.com/hazel-chamberlain-endowment-fund.html
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Through a meeting last fall with Pastor Pam, the Executive Council, and the 

Pastor Parish Relations Committee, we recognized that the Mutual Ministry 

of the Pastor and the Congregation might work best with goals that we can 

work on together. On February 6 at the Congregational Meeting, the congre-

gation shared in a brief brainstorming session. From that work, the follow-

ing 6 goals are being suggested for our church. These are abbreviated forms 

of the goals. Please review them and see which one(s) catch your eye and let 

either Janet or Pastor Pam know which one(s) you would like more infor-

mation on. The final goals will depend on the responses to these initial ideas. 

 

Goal 1 

Pastor: Make weekly phone calls to set up visits with past attenders and 

new attenders; create small group common interest groups focused on Social 

Justice issues in Red Lodge and catalog current Red Lodge Small Group 

common interest groups (non-profits) that church members already belong to 

for them to invite church attenders to 

  

Congregation: Create Small Group programs to welcome newcomers and 

encourage past attenders to re-engage. Commit to making phone calls and 

personal visits. 

  

Goal 2 

Pastor: Create Wednesday children’s program; this might not be in the 

church, it might be by participating in the community on some level. 

Congregation: Provide workers for Wednesday program, PR, support, co-

facilitate, transportation 

  

Goal 3 

Pastor: Create new worship service, (in addition to Sunday 10 a.m.) 

contemporary and progressive, alternative locations 

Host public gatherings such as Thirsty Thursdays, Office Hours at Cattail 

  

Congregation: Authorize new services, provide people power for PR, set up, 

hands on needs 
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Goal 4 

Pastor: Work with local events company, Conference and Singing Wa-

ters Miminagish to create Adventures Ministries 

 

Congregation: Authorize Adventure Ministry,  Provide people power to 

support Adventures Ministries – PR, transportation, programming, sup-

port 

  

Goal 5 

Pastor: Lead Mission Study to develop foundation for identity 

 

Congregation: Participate in Mission Study, Participate in Book Stud-

ies, Participate in World Café conversations, form a work group to dis-

cuss w/Pastor 

  

Goal 6 

Pastor: Bring recommendation to create Finance Committee (both Ad-

Hoc style and permanent)  to Church Council and act in advisory capaci-

ty on committee 

 

Congregation: Provide leadership and committee members to do the 

work of creating recommendations for Bob Moran Fund Usage and to re-

view Restricted Funds to streamline them into Budget  
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Pastor Pam’s March Schedule 

Preaching All 4 Sundays 

Leading Ash Wednesday Service 7 pm 

Leading Wednesday Evening Services all 4 weeks 

Office Hours Mondays 10 am – 3 pm 

Available by appointment Sunday – Thursday 

Days and Evenings 

Nadia Bolz-Weber Lecture 

April 6, 2022 at 7pm Petro Hall of the MSUB Student Union Building 

The Rev. Bolz-Weber will present on her book Shameless: A Sexual Reformation 

which reminds us that sexual flourishing can and should be for all genders, all bod-

ies, and all humans. This lecture is sponsored by United Campus Ministry at MSU 

Billings, MSUB Women and Gender Studies, and the Rocky Mountain College’s 

Wheatley Lectures. Methodist Bishop Karen Oliveto will be hosting a conversation 

with Rev. Bolz-Weber following the presentation A Q&A will follow along with a 

book signing. Copies of Shameless will be sold by the MSUB Bookstore.  Tickets to 

the event are free. RSVP at dwelch@msubillings.edu 

NEW! We are starting a new monthly women's ministry at our church. The 

first event will be on Saturday February 26th with Brunch at 11:00 a.m. here 

at the church.The focus of this group is self-care and celebration as an out-

reach ministry to the women of Red Lodge. Please bring a dish to pass and 

plan on celebrating the birthdays of those born in January and February. This 

first meeting will be focused on fun with a little organizational time.  Please 

bring your lady friends! For more information and to RSVP, please contact Lori 

Floyd at lorifloyd02@gmail.com.  

Birthday cake, coffee, tea, punch and table settings will be provided. 

mailto:lorifloyd02@gmail.com
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As part of the goals that were created for our Church following the Annu-

al Meeting, the Deacons will be making weekly phone calls and exploring 

small group development with members, regular past attendees, and new at-

tendees.  If you are interested in assisting with phone calls and exploring 

small group development, please contact one of the Deacons or Pastor Pam. 
 

 
      
        
      
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                              Volunteer Dates & Roles 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                        
   

Deacons: 

3/6: Lori, Don 

3/13: Helen, Mark 

3/20: Bill, Sharyn 

3/27: Lori, Helen 

Greeters: 

3/6:  Libby 

3/13:  

3/20:  

3/27:   

 

Renee Gabrian rrgabrian@hotmail.com 

Debbie Awes  debawes51@hotmail.com 

Don Kinney dlkinney54@gmail.com 

Lori Floyd  lorifloyd02@gmail.com 

Helen MacKay hmackay49@gmail.com 

Sharyn McKenzie    sharyn@nemont.net 

Bill Cords billcords81@yahoo.com 

Mark Sechler sechlermc@gmail.com 
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Facility Committee 
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Minutes from Council meetings are available on the website’s “

  

https://www.redlodgecommunitychurch.com/shalom-newsletter--council-meeting-minutes.html
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We are happy to announce 

through the end of  March the 

Church sanctuary will display 

art work for Carol Hartman, a 

local renown artist. Please vis-

it her website for more infor-

mation,  

https://www.carolhartman.biz/ 

“Signs of Spring” 

“Evening Bliss” 
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 A Note from the Office : 

 Please check with calendar for church usages 

 Council & Committee Minutes are available for review in 

the church office. 

Mail Chimp Mailings 

Have you been missing your Monday Memo and Weekly Wrangler that are sent out 
through Mail Chimp?  If so, you may have been accidentally unsubscribed from the email 
list.  If you’d like you re-subscribe, you can do so by clicking this link.  You can also email 

 
Enjoying the Directory ?    
We hope you are all enjoying the new church directory!  We have had some 
folks who experienced issues accessing, downloading, and/or printing the direc-
tory.  If you’re one of those and you haven’t emailed or called in for some help 

yet, please do.  For those of you who still need to get your photos in, or if you need to update your infor-
mation, you can send an email directly or you can use the directory form on the website.  If you have 
questions or issues email or call Janet at the church office.  Enjoy!  
 
*If you had recently received a copy of the Directory via mail or stopping by please take a quick look to see if a few pages are missing.  It’s 
been brought to our attention that a misprint occur on a few request.  Call, email or stop by and Janet will be happy to reprint you a new 
copy.  Thank you for your understanding!* 

 

  Paulette Viig, Dick Forehand, Sally Hilderman, Bill Temple, 
Marvin Dukart 

https://redlodgecommunitychurch.us18.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=c26997a6779e7efd2944d3ad8&id=f5fee95dde
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Shalom 
Red Lodge Community Church, UCC 
308 S. Broadway 
P.O. Box 786 
Red Lodge, MT 59068 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Our Mission Statement 
 

The Red Lodge Community Church, UCC welcomes all people to worship, fellow-
ship and to study God’s word. We seek to be servants of our Lord in the care of all 

people." 
 

How to Reach  
RED LODGE COMMUNITY CHURCH 

 

Sunday Worship Service:  10:00 a.m.  
(Website pre-recorded services continue to be available) 

 

Church Phone:  (406) 446-1444 
Church Address:  308 S. Broadway      

  P.O. Box 786, Red Lodge, MT  59068 
www.redlodgecommunitychurch.com 

Email:   rlccassistant@gmail.com or rlcccedirector@gmail.com 
Office Hours: M-F 10am-3pm & and by appointment  

 Pastor: Pamela J. Peterson 
Office Hours:  by appointment only  

Cell: (406) 426-8715             
   Email: pastorpampeterson@gmail.com 


